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CoC Steering Committee
Meeting Minutes
07/31/2019 – 2:30pm at United Way
Attendance: See attached sign-in sheet.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________________________________________
I. Welcome (Joe Scalise, Steering Chair)
· Joe Scalise welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 2:37pm, introductions around the table
II. Approval of Minutes
· Joe asked if everyone had looked over the minutes and if there was anything to add or correct and asked for a motion
· Chris Savage motioned and Melissa Massey-Flinn seconded
· All were in favor and the minutes were approved
· Joe reminded everyone that all minutes are posted on the website
III. Results of Survey
· Joe let everyone know the Board very much appreciated the people that took part in the survey and one very clear result was that everyone wants transparency on all levels, he will let Mar-quetta give the action plan that came out of the Board meeting
· He gave examples of the last several Executive Committee meetings and what they were about

· SCCS and the grant issue with HUD

· United Way and the possible conflict of interest

· This resulted in an MOU coming out soon between United Way and the CoC

· Also bringing to the Steering Committee more reporting on Centralized Intake and HMIS

· This reporting can start as early as September and can include anything Steering might like to see: call volume, hot lines, open beds, where people are going

· He stressed that the Steering Committee is the most powerful committee; anything that is going to be adopted into the CoC comes from Steering first
· In the past year, there were times when people would show up to Steering and there would be a vote, and sometimes that was timeliness, but sometimes that was poor planning and communication on the part of the Board
· To combat that from happening in the future, we will be adopting a process where an issue will be discussed in a meeting and then voted on the following month; wherever that is possible
· Should the month-in-advance not be possible, there will still be an email that goes out detailing what will take place at the upcoming Steering meeting and that there will have to be a vote the same day because of timeliness
· Mar-quetta took it from there, asking Joe to repeat what he had already gone over  and just read out the rest of the points of the action plan that the Board came up with (attached to this):
· Joe:

· Giving notice at Steering Committee meetings

· Being transparent with an Executive Committee agenda
· Mar-quetta:

· There will be a Nominating Committee established for the upcoming elections in November

· Continuous education of the CoC, perhaps having a meet and greet with the board members so that everyone can get to know each other a little better
· Joe stressed that the results of the survey were treated with validity and Mar-quetta is always open for discussion if anyone ever has issues they wish to address
IV. Ranking & Review Presentations
· Joe said the presentations took place 
· Mar-quetta stated that, yes, they took place on Monday and the Ranking & Review Committee is set to meet again on Thursday the 8th to go over everything and rank the projects; a spreadsheet will be sent out to everyone after this meeting showing where each project scored
· Joe asked if anyone had comments on how the process went on Monday, Mar-quetta pointed out that there are definite growing pains that the R&R Committee is aware of and will address in the future
· Melissa asked about new projects; are new projects asking for permission to apply OR is the process for new projects how it’s ranked
· Mar-quetta stated that she doesn’t feel that you are asking for permission to apply, but that HUD is telling us that you are accepted or rejected based on how the application is presented, if it’s eligible, if you’ve met all the requirements of HUD, but not that you’re necessarily asking for permission. At the same time, though, you are being ranked in the order that the R&R Committee feels is best for the community
· Melissa specified that her question was regarding past rankings of new projects which put them right at the top

· Mar-quetta stated that reallocations were put at the top and brand new projects were put at the bottom; if there are 10 new projects, R&R has to rank those new projects in order

· Melissa wanted to know, regardless of the ranking, should she start the application process

· Mar-quetta said that was up to the agency on whether or not they wanted to wait until the formal letter of acceptance/rejection was released or start the process now

· Joe went over the dates so everyone understood what was coming up:
· The August 18, 219 deadline is the CoC deadline for you to submit your project to Mar-quetta (PLEASE NOTE: THE CORRECT DATE FOR SUBMISSION IS AUGUST 16TH, NOT 18TH)

· The HUD deadline is September 30, 2019, but submitting to Mar-quetta so early gives her plenty of time to read through everything and give back anything that needs corrections, etc.
· Joe felt that having everyone present to the R&R Committee was beneficial in that it allowed them (as individuals from non-funded agencies ) to see all the different programs and have a good understanding of what each program does
     V. Nominating Committee 
· Karen Jones introduced this year’s Nominating Committee:

· Igor Petrovich

· Holly Cundiff

· Matt Slater

· Crystal Gary

· Sara Leedham
· Karen let everyone know that this is a Temporary Ad Hoc Committee, all members are from non-funded agencies, and that their job will begin in August and end with the elections in November
· This election is for just the HUD funded seats

· The various jobs of this committee will be:
· Prepare the ballots for election
· Provide deadlines for applications, etc.

· Collect applications and resumes of people interested in running
· You can nominate someone or you may self-nominate
· Questions can be directed to Mar-quetta or Karen at this time until the Nominating Committee meets for the first time and comes up with a timeline and plan

· This year the Board elections will be staggered, but until the Nominating Committee meets, there will be no discussion on that

· Joe stated that the future of the Executive Committee will be changing from the 5 funded seats to a vote within the Board so that it is more evenly balanced

   VI. NOFA Submission Dates
· Joe sat in on the Q&A in D.C. and he stated that the themes are:

· Employment-increasing it

· Cross over strategies-how are you making sure you’re weaving all the community partners into your processes
· Move on strategy-when PSH beds don’t roll over we need to develop a way to move those people into another type of unit 

· There are no new dollars coming-find a way to move your beds in a way that accommodates your system

· Diversion-how do you stabilize someone without spending a dime
· He stated that there will be additional training coming up at Centralized Intake, CSS, and FCS for rapid resolution

· They talked about racial disparities and Mar-quetta pointed out our training coming up on August 12th for Implicit Bias and Racial Disparities
· Mar-quetta stated that regarding the actual submission dates they are as follows:
· Overall NOFA is due to HUD on September 30, 2019
· Project applications are due on August 18th (AGAIN, PLEASE NOTE! THE DUE DATE IS THE 16TH NOT THE 18TH)

· This early submission to the CoC is due to making sure Mar-quetta has time to really go over each application thoroughly. HUD will not allow fixes once it’s submitted.

· More dates are coming up-just watch your emails from Karen. Especially the ones marked “High Importance”

    VII. NOFA Committees
· Mar-quetta pointed out the NOFA is very similar to last year
· She’s going to send out group emails for the questions and have the groups plan to meet and work on the narrative parts together
· She mentioned that some emails have already gone out to specific people for specific portions

· Her goal is to have the entire application completed by the beginning of September, so that there’s plenty of time to look over everything, make changes, etc., in order to have a strong application. We lost a lot of money last year and want to make sure we end strong this year with the app

· Joe reiterated how important it is to have a strong application because of the Tiers and how they are ranked against all others in the country

· Chris Savage had a question about new projects and how they are ranked-if new projects are accepted, is that additional money or what we are already getting

· Mar-quetta stated that reallocated money (money that is available to us/that we already have) would go to the new project and that’s what we already have, but if we have a strong application and ask for additional money, there’s a chance it can be awarded to us

· She explained if you have a current project (TH) and you’re converting it (TH-RRH) you are put at the top of the score sheet and it wouldn’t change much, but a “new” projects spot is determined by the Ranking & Review Committee

· Chris had a second question regarding the Move On Strategy

· Getting a voucher when you’re already housed is an issue and she wondered if that had changed-Amy Marsteller said that it had not

· Amy stated that Mar-quetta was planning on getting a Move On Committee going to address this issue and Mar-quetta agreed that it was coming up

· Joe said there was a new NOFA coming out regarding vouchers

· Chris was concerned that without something like the new NOFA, moving people that have been housed is going to be hard

· Karl Driggs, from NCCH, was also concerned for his PSH clients

· Mar-quetta stated that, as a CoC, we aren’t looking to penalize anyone for having people in long term housing, but we need to look at the future because of HUD
      VIII. Announcements
· Fair Housing is having their annual breakfast on October 17th, the focus is on eviction this year, Guy’s Party Center at 7:30 a.m.
· ACCESS is having their annual breakfast on August 13th, doors open at 7:30 a.m. at Quaker Station
· United Way is having their annual breakfast on August 15th
· Mar-quetta pointed out that Karla McDay and Darrita Davis were both there from Harmony House and that they have started operating their new SCCS grant and are doing a great job

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:19 pm.





Approved by the CoC Steering Committee, 8/28/19
Karen Jones
CoC Admin 
Those In Attendance:  Joe Scalise, Asli Buldum, Jackie Hemsworth, Lauren Green-Hull, Karl Driggs, Karla McDay, Amber Slaughter, Mar-quetta Boddie, Melissa Massey-Flinn, Dan Tousley, Holly Cundiff, Nathan Chambers, Tim Edgar, Leonte Cooper, Sara Woolridge, Igor Petrovich, Steph Zelasko, Karen Jones, Megan Scheck, Amy Marsteller, Chris Savage, Teri Timura, Diane Waite, Darrita Davis
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Each person is a branch of strength within the community.


Strong branches make �a strong community!








a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
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